County Executive David Villanueva

Governmental Relations and Legislative Officer Elisia De Bord



Board of Supervisors Phillip R. Serna, District 1 Patrick Kennedy, District 2 Rich Desmond, District 3 Rosario Rodriguez, District 4 Patrick Hume, District 5

September 4, 2025

The Honorable Gavin Newsom Governor of California 1021 O Street, Suite 9000 Sacramento, CA 95814

Re: SB 639 (Ashby). Zoning: Sacramento-San Joaquin Valley.

Request for Signature

Dear Governor Newsom,

On behalf of the Sacramento County Board of Supervisors, I respectfully request that you sign SB 639. This bill extends the deadline for SAFCA to complete the necessary projects to achieve the required urban level of flood protection from 2025 to 2030.

SAFCA oversees the efforts to improve the regional flood protection system, including projects across Sacramento County. The extension ensures that the necessary projects can be completed without delay and development can continue in the region.

For these reasons, Sacramento County asks that you sign SB 8. Please feel free to contact me at (916) 874-4627 or\_deborde@saccounty.gov.

Sincerely,

Elisia De Bord

Governmental Relations and Legislative Officer

cc: Sacramento County Delegation

Chair and Members, Sacramento County Board of Supervisors

Audrey Ratajczak, Cruz Strategies